
Carrigaline Municipal District  
Cork County Council 

Floor 5  
County Hall  

Cork  
12th March 2025 

 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District  
 
A Chara,  
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - Please take note that a meeting of the 
Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Tuesday March 18th at 14:00 in the Council 
Chambers for the transaction of the following business:  
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes  
 
To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 
February 17th, 2025.  
 

2. Matters Arising 
 
(i) Nomination of Traveller Accommodation Committee 

 

3. Correspondence  
 

4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and 
Recommendations  

 
5. Municipal District Officers Report  

 
6. Roads Update 

 
7. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices 

of Motion in the name of:  
 

 
 

Cllr Jack White 

1. Can a raised table crossing be installed at the pedestrian crossing on the southern end 

of the Ashgrove Roundabout, Carrigaline? 

 

2. Can traffic calming measures be installed on the Forest Rd, Carrigaline? (Between 

Bothar Glas & the Kilmoney Rd) 



3. That the MD Elected Members would acknowledge the lack of infrastructure in 

Carrigaline, in light of the huge amount of residential development that has taken place 

in recent years? And issue an opinion to the Planning Policy Unit and Council Senior 

Management on same. 

 

Cllr Patrick Donovan  

1. To request that traffic calming measures are introduced on the R611 as you approach 

the Ashgrove roundabout near the centenary garden. With a particular emphasis on the 

provision of a raised table at this controlled pedestrian crossing.   

 

2. To request an update in relation to previous motions on traffic calming measures for the 

Forest Road. 

 
 

3. To request a detailed update in relation to TPREP for Carrigaline and what are the next 

stages. 

 

 

Cllr Dalton O’Sullivan 

1. Seeking an update on proposed safety measures at Barrett’s Bar, Killeady and Ballea 

Road Junction / waterworks.  

 

2. Calling for an investigation and clearing of the gullies and drains in the Lower Road, 

Ballygarvan (area between the two ramps). During several periods of recent heavy 

rainfall, there has been flooding on this road with the main gully seemingly unable to 

take the large amounts of water.  

 

3. That this Municipal District would write to the Flooding Section seeking an investigation 

at Halfway Village, Ballinhassig. The river through the village needs to be cleared, as well 

as the piped sections of the river through the village need to be investigated as certain 

sections are blocked.  

 

Cllr Una McCarthy 

1. That this Council investigate measures to address road drainage issues at Halfway 

Village, as residents have expressed concerns that the pipes under the road are 

inadequate to handle water flow. 

 

2. Seeking an update on the progress of Carrigaline TPREP. 



3. To request that the road R613 between Ballinhassig and Five Mile be included on the 

Resurfacing Programme for 2025. 

 
8. Votes of Congratulations  
 
9. Any Other Business  
 

 
  
 
 
 


